L“ Wellen Construction

August 3, 2020

E & F Environmental Corporation
7 Puzzle Lane, Unit 2
Newton, NH 03858

Dear Frankf

I'hope this note finds you well in this new world we are in. | am reaching out with a belated thank you for
your involvement at 145 Sargent Road.

When completing that project, we found ourselves in the infancy of the pandemic and as we rushed to
complete the work and help our clients occupy their home | feel as | may not have properly thanked you for
your efforts. | want to take this moment to do so.

Projects like 145 are special for many reasons and | find that | don’t always appreciate them fully until
sometime after they are complete. It is refreshing for me to go back to a home void of the stress of punch list,
payment collection, schedule and the exhaustion of a long process. | was able to return to 145 a few days ago
for some night time lighting adjustments. In doing so | spent some time mostly on the first floor quietly
admiring the design and workmanship. As | sat in the family room alone looking out the window at a swan on
the pond in one direction and a beautiful kitchen in the other a sense of pride and comfort flooded over me all
atonce. We as a Team did a great job! To see the cabinets, counters, floors, painting, lighting, plumbing etc.
all pulled together in an organized way that really turned it into a piece of art is moving. Knowing the amount
of effort that went into not only the craftmanship but the design, planning and organization is humbling.
None of it could be done by one person or party — it was a true example of collaboration, synergy and team
work.

| consider myself extremely fortunate in many ways. At the top of that list is the fact that | have had the honor
to associate myself with great people — you individually and your team among them. So, thank you — thank
you for your efforts at 145 Sargent Road — you did a splendid job that I truly appreciate. Also, thank you for
who you are and what you bring to our Team at Wellen Construction. You make a difference in who we are.

I wish you and your family all the best for the balance of the year and into 2021. Like building 145 Sargent
Road remember that together we all accomplish so much more than any of us can individually. | extend to
you a heartfelt THANK YOU for your part in what we accomplished.

With the warmest regards,

Charlie Gadbois



